
TUMBARUMBA YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

Wednesday 29th August 2018, 4:30pm

1. Open meeting and welcome

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of last meeting

4. Business arising:

a) New YDO

• Welcoming new YDO Mark Mazzini

• New YDO Mark Mazzini to provide introduction

b) Tumbarumba Youth Council mural design competition

• Committee to determine the terms and conditions

• Committee to liaise with Marilyn and Amanda

c) Fundraising opportunities

• Youth Council to map out fundraising plan for reminder of calendar year

5. Reports

Nil

6. Correspondence

Nil

7. General Business

• Update on Pinnaroo House visits

8. Next meeting – Wednesday 26st September, 4:30pm



THE MINUTES OF THE TUMBARUMBA YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN
THE YOUTH ROOM, WINTON STREET, TUMBARUMBA ON WEDNESDAY 20th

JUNE 2018.

PRESENT: Amy Eggleton, Jaymeii Metcalf-Salter, Emma Thomsen, Ewan
Middleton, Sam Clarke, Ethan Thomsen, Rhianna Jones,
Maddison Jones, Charlotte Newell, Caitlin Proctor

APOLOGIES: Wyatte Metcalf-Salter, Imogen Radford,

IN ATTENDANCE: Evan Saunders (Council)

222 RESOLVED:

“That the Minutes of the informal Youth Council meeting held on
23rd May 2018 be received as a true and accurate record.”

Moved: Amy E /Emma T

BUSINESS ARISING:

A. Youth Holiday Activities

Wednesday 11th July – Bus Trip to Wagga Bowling & Movies, departing
Tumbarumba.

• Marilyn Gilbert and Amanda Lewis will accompany participants on the return

bus trip to Wagga during the school holiday break.

• Cost will be approximately $15 - $20 each person which will include ten pin

bowling games and a movie following. Lunch will also be enjoyed in Wagga,

contact Marilyn on 6948 9163 to reserve your place.

• Evan has organised the youth holiday program for the region which includes

Mountain Bike Rides in Tumba with Cycle Tumbarumba, Dungeons and

Dragons games at Batlow, Tumba and Tumut libraries and the shuttle bus

trips to Wagga return departing from Tumbarumba and Tumut on separate

days.

B. Youth Council visits to Pinnaroo House

• Following previous meeting where committee members put their hand up to

take part in visiting residents at Pinnaroo House

• Gary has indicated that Tues and Thursdays are the ideal days to begin the
visits.

• Members expressed that it could begin in the new term once the holidays are
out of the way.

• For Tuesdays, Amy, Ethan, Ewan and Sam said they are available.

• For Thursdays Caitlin and Charlotte are available.

• Marilyn will liaise with Gary and the Youth Council about first visits.



REPORTS:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE:

Nil

GENERAL BUSINESS:

• Following last meeting, Evan spoke with local artist Kody Lavis about doing a
mural project with the Tumba Youth Council after Winter is over.

• Jaymeii and Amy discussed that a mural competition should be hosted by the
Youth Council. Competition terms and conditions would allow for 10 to18year
olds to enter a design. Aimed at high school students predominantly.

• Amy suggested a guest youth speaker, motivational speaker that could visit
the local schools might be something worth applying for funding for. Someone
to inspire and encourage local youth such as young Australian Jessica
Hulsman who has a Youtube channel called ‘Study with Jess’.

• Amy to research this further and get in touch with Marilyn to work out the
community grant application.

• Evan notified the committee that the new Youth Development Officer will be
filled in July or August. He will notify once it has been announced by Council.

• Invite Glenn McGrath to the next Youth Council meeting to discuss plans to
install the filtered water station at the skate park and ask about the Rotary
Park situation with the upkeep in question from one member concerned that it
was being neglected by Rotary.

• Youth Council members wanted to know what was happening with the funds
that were awarded to the Youth Council in the 2016 Hyne Community grants.
Plans were discussed regarding the removal of the old radio station
demountable and building of an outdoor area outside the youth room.

Next meeting will be held on Wednesday 25th July at 4:30pm at Tumba
Memorial Hall youth room.

Snacks for next meeting – Amy and Jaymeii

Meeting closed at 5:34pm.



THE MINUTES OF THE INFORMAL YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE
YOUTH ROOM, WINTON STREET, TUMBARUMBA ON WEDNESDAY 25th JULY

2018.

PRESENT: Amy Eggleton, Jaymeii Metcalf-Salter, Emma Thomsen, Ewan
Middleton, Sam Clarke, Ethan Thomsen, Rhianna Jones,
Maddison Jones, Charlotte Newell, Wyatte Metcalf-Salter, Arthur
Smith

APOLOGIES: Imogen Radford

IN ATTENDANCE: Evan Saunders (Council)

BUSINESS ARISING:

• Note: This meeting was held as an informal youth council meeting with no
agenda mailed out prior to the meeting due to staff on leave and the position
of Youth Development Officer being vacant.

REPORTS:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE:

Nil

GENERAL BUSINESS:

• Prior to the June Youth Council meeting Evan met with local Tumbarumba
artist Kody Lavis regarding facilitating a mural project with the Tumba Youth
Council sometime in Spring.

• Jaymeii and Amy discussed that a mural competition should be hosted by the
Youth Council.

• Some terms and conditions were discussed: Competition open to 10 to18
year olds; limit of one entry per person; timeframe for the competition is
September to October; the Youth Council and artist reserve the right to adjust
the design to suit the space and intended theme.

• Amy announced that the Youth Council was successful in receiving a Hyne
community grant to the value of $2,000 to spend on funding an inspirational
speaker to visit the local High School in the 2018-2019 period.

• Evan notified the committee that the new Youth Development Officer will be
beginning on Monday 6th of August.

• Glenn McGrath provided feedback to that there were council plans to install
the filtered water station at the skate park and ask about the Rotary Park
situation with the upkeep in question from one member concerned that it was
being neglected by Rotary.

• Youth Council members wanted to know what was happening with the funds
that were awarded to the Youth Council in the 2016 Hyne Community grants.



Plans were discussed regarding the removal of the old radio station
demountable and building of an outdoor area outside the youth room.

• Tuesday and Thursday visits to Pinnaroo House are scheduled to begin when
Marilyn Gilbert Community Development Officer returns from leave.

• Garry McClelland has been consulted regarding the start day to suit youth
members and Marilyn’s availability to assist members upon their first visits.

• Pinnaroo House visits are proposed to begin on Tuesday and Thursdays after
school.

• Youth Development Officer will liaise with parents regarding the details.

Next meeting will be held on Wednesday 29th August, 4:30pm at the
Tumbarumba Memorial Hall youth room.

Snacks for next meeting –

Meeting closed at 5:30pm.


